
 

Greetings Farr West Residents, 

  Progress of the Smith Family Park continues to move at an excellent pace.  What originally 

started out as a concept put forth by the Smith family of Smith & Edwards has now grown into a visibly 

changing landscape.  As you drive by the park you will find that the restrooms and boweries are under 

construction.  The park sign is near completion and will be illuminated soon.  The riding arena is also 

near completion and is waiting to be filled with a custom blend of sand in the hopes of preventing or 

reducing injuries to both horses and riders using the arena.  The playground area and equipment will be 

installed shortly.  Behind the scenes there is continuous negotiation between various contractors and city 

officials to bring Farr West city a flag ship park that is on or below budget. 

 Upcoming events: 

 November 11, 2015 (Veteran’s Day) 

 A small flag-raising ceremony will be held at the Farr West city offices at 9 a.m.  The Fremont 

high school marching band will be visiting to perform Reveille while the flag is raised and the National 

Anthem once the flag is atop the mast.  The flag will be raised by Honor Guard of the Veteran’s of 

Foreign Wars (VFW) Post 1481 of Ogden, UT.  We invite all Farr West military veterans to attend this 

ceremony.  After the ceremony a small breakfast, courtesy of Annie’s and Farr West city, will be 

available free of charge to those veteran’s and significant other that may be in attendance with them. 

 November 30, 2015  

 A tree-lighting ceremony will be held at the Farr West city offices at 6:30 p.m. Choirs from 

Pioneer elementary, Farr West elementary, and Wahlquist junior high will be there to provide music for 

those in attendance.  After the lights are illuminated hot chocolate and donuts will be available for 

everyone. 

 General Information: 

 As the holiday season and a season of inclement weather approach please remember that the city 

offices will be closed on Thanksgiving, Black Friday, Christmas Day, and New Year’s Day.   

 Winter parking restrictions go into effect on December 1st and end March 1st.  Farr West city 

ordinance 10.04.100.D states that vehicles cannot be parked on a city street between 11 p.m. and 9 a.m. 

during the winter parking restriction period.  Vehicles also cannot be parked in the street, regardless of the 

time, after a measurable snowfall until the street has been plowed.  Our plow drivers work long hours, 

especially during the night to keep our streets free of snow and ice.  Please help us keep your streets safe 

and minimize the risk of damage to the city’s equipment and your vehicles by keeping them off of the 

road until the streets can be cleared.  Please be sure to keep your sidewalks free of snow and please do not 

plow or throw snow into the streets. 

 Our next newsletter will be delivered in January 2016.  Until then stay safe and warm this winter. 
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